
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

August Board Meeting Minutes 
August 1, 2018 

 
Board Members Present: 
Dennis Ball   Janet Lucido 
Henry Pretzer  Patricia Dailey 
Joe Cassinerio II  William Ewy   
Lori Cherry   Mike Quiroz 
Elida Gonzalez  Devin Bovee’ 
Angelo Quitorio  Bill Reddington   
Gia Parker 
 
Visitors Present: 
Nicholas Paladino  John Marquez    
Ken Herrington  Dave Becker 
Anna Burger   Cody Hill 
Bill Asselin   Jim Lucido 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:40 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
 
July Board Meeting Minutes:  Read and motion to approve upon elimination of one 
duplicate paragraph by Joe C., 2nd by Elida G., approved.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Elida:  Handout provided.   
July 2018 
Bank Balance end of June:   $25,012.34 
Bank Balance end of July:  $35,862.93 
Nothing unusual in the bills. 
Need to finalize last years’ BLDC. 
Still have a lot of little bills coming in for C2K; Dennis will finalize. 
Mike Q. finalizing Kirch Flat.  
 
Advocacy Report:  Nick Paladino assist for John McCracken:  Four projects being 
partially funded by SB1.  A measure to strike down SB1 will be on the November 
ballot.  2 sections planned for overlay on the C2K route:   2.7 miles of Burrough 
Valley Road and east of Tollhouse uphill to Sandpiper Lane and Huntington Lake 
Road and Hwy. 168 (Big Creek) 3.8 miles total.  The contract has already been 
awarded for 7 segments starting in July.  SB1 money is to supplement Measure C.  



Willow Avenue is slated to have 3 lanes both sides to Shepherd.  The City of Clovis is 
to make 3 lanes from Shepherd to Copper.  Willow northbound is planned for next 
summer.  SB1 also helps fund the ACP, which promotes bicycle and pedestrian 
safety.   
 
C2K Critique:  Dennis B.: 
Dennis thanked all workers, including rest stops, SAG, FACT after ride meal and 
Mike’s Grill.  There were issues regarding the documentary being filmed.  Dennis 
apologized for not making it known to everyone that Tyler Pearce would have a 
documentary film crew following him on the C2K route, which was given approval 
by Dennis before the ride.   
 
C2K rider rules were tabled for a later discussion.   
 
Next year there will be a C2K committee. 
 
Will stick with the 3rd week in June for next year’s date.   
 
Tour de Lakes:  Henry P.:  The date was rescheduled due to the fires to August 18.  
Dennis will see if we will need to resubmit permits.  He will also check to see if we 
can get the ball diamond at the community center for parking.  Dennis will check 
with the radio crew as well.  Mary Stubblefield has stepped in to handle the lunch 
stop, as Lori Cherry has a conflict with the new date.  There will be a water stop at 
Wishon this year.       
 
Bob Brooks Memorial Ride:  Will be in coordination with the Tour de Lakes Ride 
on August 18 staring from the Shaver Lake Community Center and heading out to 
Courtwright.  Riders are invited to use the FCC rest and water stops. 
   
BLDC:  Angelo Q.:   
1.  Sponsorships—done. 
2.  Mechanics of the event—doing OK. 
3.  Volunteers—will be requesting commitments in August. 
4.  Discussion with Chuck Bramwell:  Expired Hammer products have been an issue 
on other rides (not ours).  He will make sure no products are expired. 
5.  Curfew:  He took out the “strictly” 12 am cutoff time.  The course will close at 12 
a.m., but people can continue to ride to finish.  He says he will be flexible on times.   
 
Grizzly Century:  Dennis B.:  He has a meeting Monday with the coordinators.  
Dennis will be doing coordination with the local people.  FCC will do food purchase.  
Kevin will handle SAG.  The Town Hall and the school are reserved.  The Lions Club 
will be cooking breakfast for sale.  They might need help with registration.  The date 
is October 6, the week before BLDC. 
 
FCC Annual Picnic:  No report, but it will be held on September 1 at Railroad Park 
in Clovis at 3 pm.      
   
Time Trial:  Dennis B.:  August 11 starting from Sandals in Friant.  There were 35 
participants last month.   



Gravel Grinder:  Henry P.:  November 17 in Raymond, CA.  There is $10 camping at 
the venue.  He is looking for off-road SAG that has ground clearance.  He is working 
on an event page.  He is looking for volunteers.    
 
New Business:    
Angelo Q.:  Ariel Cleofus, the FACT president is not on the FCC Board messenger or 
email.  Dennis will make sure he is added. 
 
Ken H.:  Asked about the club sponsoring a mile at $200 a mile on a route Bob 
Brooks rode a lot.  Perhaps on the Sierra Cascade route.  There is a map on 
Adventure Cycling.com.   
 
Meeting Adjourned:  8:52 pm 
Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary 

 


